JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room, Newton
Wednesday, May 6th, 2015 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	X (via telephone)
	
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Abby Lamont (consumer)
	
	X
	

	Chris Law, Vice Chair (human services)
	
	X
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	X
	
	

	Doug Cameron (education)
	
	X
	

	Dustin Smith, Treasurer 
	
	X
	

	Diane Ellis (health)
	X
	
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	Brenda O’Halloran, CCR&R/Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Clarissa Thompson, MICA
	X
	
	X

	Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X

	Stacey Jobes, VNS
	X
	
	X

	Rachel Cecil, Marion County Public Health
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by John Leeper, Chair, at 5:20 pm.

II. Approval of Minutes: Jim Kingery moved approval of the February 24th, 2015 board minutes, seconded by Muriel Johannessen.  Roll call: Hammen, Kingery, Johannessen, Ellis-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
III. Treasurer’s Report:  Nicole Brua-Behrens gave a summary of the May 2015 JMP financials reporting that spending is on track for being nine months into the fiscal year.  Total funds spent are at 65% and she has contacted providers to see if they will be spending all their allocated funds.  Most providers have said yes.  The mini-grant programs, preschool scholarship program and the extended 4 year old preschool program may have a small amount of carry forward.  The Treasurer’s Report will be filed for audit.

The group discussed raising the maximum request for JMP Quality Improvement and Professional Development Mini-Grants.  Brua-Behrens recommended removing the cap of $2,000 in order to encourage programs to submit mini-grants.  Hammen moved to remove the cap on the amount of Professional Development and Quality Improvement Mini-Grant, seconded by Kingery.  Roll call: Hammen, Kingery, Johannessen, Ellis-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.  Action Item:  Nicole Brua-Behrens will email preschools letting them know there is no cap on the mini-grant programs. 
IV. Directors Report: Brua-Behrens reported that she had several opportunities for advocacy in March and April.  She attended Early Childhood Day on the Hill and spoke with three legislators about JMP programming and the importance of funding to the three counties.  She also attended a candidate forum in Newton and spoke with two legislators.  Brua-Behrens continues to do site visits and will complete them in early May.  In total there will be site visits with 32 providers including preschools receiving scholarship funds.  
V. Committee Reports:
a. Levels of Excellence Committee: JMP Community Wide Indicators, Priorities and Mission/Vision review has been tabled until after the county-wide forums.  The LOE Committee is working on editing policies and procedures.  Action Item: Staff will schedule an LOE Committee meeting. 
VI. Old Business:
a. Transportation Assistance: The JMP board continues to discuss the idea of providing transportation for preschool students.  The Jasper and Marion regional transit authority – HRTA has a system in place to transfer preschool students and will let a parent ride with the preschooler for free.  Peoplerides which serves Poweshiek County was less enthusiastic about transporting preschoolers but is willing to talk about how it could be done.  Parents will likely not be able to ride for free.  Other issues include how will the child get from the bus to the school if not transported with a parent, how HRTA/Peoplerides will bill the JMP board, and will HRTA/Peoperides add the JMP board as a named insured on their insurance.  Leeper suggested forming a Transportation Committee after the grant review process to continue to discuss the issue and possibly having a pilot program in FY16 because there were 3 providers that contacted Brua-Behrens this year about transporting preschoolers.  Action Item: Table transportation until the next regular JMP board meeting.
The board discussed moving funding that was allocated for the Transportation Assistance program to Quality Improvement Mini-Grants because those funds have been allocated.  Ellis moved to transfer $19,299.01 from the Transportation Mini-Grant line item to Quality Improvement Mini-Grants, seconded by Johannessen.  Roll call: Hammen, Kingery, Johannessen, Ellis-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.  Action Item: Transfer $19,299.01 from the Transportation Assistance Mini-Grant to the Quality Improvement Mini-Grant program in Preschool Support for Low-Income Families.
VII. New Business:
a. Staff Evaluation: Leeper told the board that an annual evaluation should be completed for Brua-Behrens.  This year the evaluation will be completed by the officers of the board including Smith, Law and Leeper.  More information will be provided at a future JMP board meeting.
b. Board Member Resignation: Leeper thanked Abby Lamont for her service to the JMP board and the work she did during the merger process.  She has not been able to attend a board meeting for several months due to family and work situations.  JMP Bylaw Article III,Section 6 states “Any member missing three consecutive meetings or more than half of the meetings in a fiscal year will be considered to have tendered their resignation.  The Chairperson may accept or reject a resignation of a Board member under these circumstances.”  Lamont has missed the last four board meetings.  Ellis moved to enact JMP Bylaw Article III, Section 6 and accept the resignation of Abby Lamont.  The motion was seconded by Johannessen.  Roll call: Hammen, Kingery, Johannessen, Ellis-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.  Action Item: Leeper will send Lamont a note thanking her for her service to the JMP board and all board members will begin recruitment of a new board member to serve in the “consumer” position meaning a person who has a child(ren) ages 0-5.
c. Schedule June JMP Board Meeting: The next regular JMP board meeting is scheduled for 8:30 am on Wednesday, June 10th at Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room.  This will be the grant allocation meeting and may take several hours.  There will also be short grant meetings with each provider submitting a FY16 JMP request on June 4th and June 5th from 8:30 am-noon.  Those meetings will be scheduled after the grant deadline.  Action Item: Email the board about the June 10th meeting to make sure everyone can attend.  Email providers after May 8th to set up grant review meetings on June 4th and 5th.
VIII. Other: None.
IX. Public Comment/Provider Reports:

a. Featured Provider: Stacey Jobes from Visiting Nurse Services was the featured presenter.  She talked about the I-Smile program funded by the JMP Board and serving Jasper and Poweshiek Counties.  Jobes is the Maternal Child Health Director for VNS and she also receives funding through the Iowa Department of Public Health for dental programs in several counties.  The programs include dental screenings, fluoride varnish, education and assistance with referrals and finding a dental home.  This year with the JMP funding she focused her efforts on the preschool population but she would like to also have dental screenings for children ages 0-2.  Leeper thanked her for her presentation and the work she is doing in the JMP area.
b. Provider Reports: Rachel Cecil talked briefly about the I-Smile program that she coordinates in Marion County stating that they recently were granted access into a school that had never participated and found many children with dental needs that were referred to a dentist.  Brenda O’Halloran talked about a national articulation committee that she recently participated in to ensure that the transition those seeking a child development certificate or degree is seamless.  Representatives from the state universities in Iowa also participated.
X. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 7:05 pm.   The next JMP board meeting is scheduled for 8:30 am on Wednesday, June 10th, 2015.
